OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 18 2018

To the Members of the California State Senate:

I am returning Senate Bill 947 without my signature.

This bill would require the State Superintendent of Public Instruction to convene a
workgroup to develop best practices and recommendations for instruction in digital
citizenship and media literacy.

The subject matter of this bill is more properly the responsibility of local school districts.
Moreover, the topics covered here are already contained in our state’s English Language

and Social Science Frameworks or in the K-12 Model Library Standards.

Sincerely,
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Edmund G. Brown Jr.
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